
 

 

Statutory Notice, Hillbourne School and Nursery 
 
 
 
Proposal to change the lower age range of Hillbourne School and Nursery from 3-11 
to 4-11 and to close the maintained Nursery 
 
Notice is given in accordance with section 19(1) of the Education and Inspections 
Act 2006 that Borough of Poole intends to make a prescribed alteration to Hillbourne 
School and Nursery (Community School), Kitchener Crescent, Waterloo, Poole, 
Dorset, BH17 7HX from 01 September 2014. 
 
It is proposed to change the lower age range of the school from 3-11 years old to 4-
11 years old from September 2014. The school would provide year groups 
Reception to Year 6 instead of Nursery to Year 6. It is also proposed to close the 
maintained Nursery and to reorganise early years provision by moving an alternative 
provider into the early years building at the school. 
 
The current capacity of the school is 420 and the proposed capacity will be 420. The 
current admission number for the school is 60 and the proposed admission number 
will be 60. 
 
This Notice is an extract from the complete proposal. Copies of the complete 
proposal can be obtained from: Kate Rixom, Legal & Democratic Services, Borough 
of Poole, Civic Centre, Poole, Dorset, BH15 2RU, or online at 
www.boroughofpoole.com/hillbournenursery 
 
Within four weeks from the date of publication of this proposal, any person may 
object or make comments on the proposal by sending them to Kate Rixom, Legal & 
Democratic Services, Borough of Poole, Civic Centre, Poole, Dorset, BH15 2RU. 
 
Signed: Vicky Wales, Head of Children, Young People and Learning 
 
Publication Date: 2 April 2014 
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